

Christian Academy Schools Eagle Vision

October 22, 2021 Volume 18, Issue 13 Dick Dray, Head of School Rusty Kirkpatrick, Director of

Our Mission is to "Equip and Inspire Students to be a New Generation of Christ-Centered Leaders"

From the Desk of Head of School Dick Dray



CAS Class Basket Phone-In Auction Saturday, November 6th from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.

We are so very thankful for all the donations and work that is going into making our beautiful class baskets this year. Typically, we would be holding an on-site write in auction for these baskets during the spaghetti dinner. Even before we made the decision due to various concerns to cancel the dinner, we realized that the normal format to raise funds through the baskets would have to be altered. With this in mind we have decided for this year to do a timed phone-in auction for bidding on each basket. The baskets have been and will continue to be shown via our newsletter for contents. We will have a set bid for each basket based upon approximately 25% of the baskets real value. Bidding will be increased by at least \$5 per bid. Last year we did this format, and it was a huge success.

There will be an assigned 30-minute time frame on Saturday, November 6th where those wanting to bid can call the school with people standing by to take bids. (937-492-7556) At the end of the 30-minute time frame the highest bidder will get to purchase that basket at that price. We then move directly onto the next basket for bidding for another 30-minute time frame. This will be the format until all baskets are sold. Keep in mind this is a fundraising auction for CAS and not a looking for bargains event. All proceeds help with the ongoing expenses of the school. Below is the anticipated schedule for the baskets:

Kindergarten Basket 9 a.m. - 9:30 a.m. 1st Grade Basket: 9:30 a.m. – 10 a.m. 2nd Grade Basket: 10 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 3rd Grade Basket: 10:30 a.m.-11 a.m. 4th Grade Basket: 11 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 5th Grade Basket: 11:30 a.m. – 12 p.m. LUNCH BREAK (NO CALLS): 12 p.m. – 12:30 p.m. 6th Grade Basket: 12:30 p.m. – 1 p.m. 7th/8th Grade Basket: 1 p.m. – 1:30 p.m. 9th Grade Basket: 1:30 p.m. – 2 p.m. 10th Grade Basket: 2 p.m. – 2:30 p.m. 11th/12th Grade Basket: 2:30 p.m. – 3 p.m.

- Bidding will ONLY be for that particular basket during the assigned time frame.
- Starting bids pre-set and increase in bidding are \$5 minimum. Bidding for each end at the conclusion of each time period.
- The baskets MUST BE picked up and PAID FOR by Monday, November 8th and Tuesday, November 9th during school hours!

Call 492-7556 to Bid. You can go to Christian Academy Schools Facebook Page and click on the Live Feed beginning at 9 a.m.

Mission Statement

"To Equip and Inspire a New Generation of Christ-Centered Leaders."

Page 2 of 4 School Newsletter

CAS Staff Go to School Next Thursday & Friday

Each year our teaching and administrative staff are required to stay current on certifications and licensure. It's very common for staff to use summers to accomplish the extra classes and training. During the year though we schedule a couple of days where we either travel to a special conference or hold special sessions here on campus for professional development.

This year our administrative and teaching staff will have training right here on our own campus **Thursday**, **October 28**th and **Friday**, **October 29**th. Instruction techniques, hands on training with our newest technology as well as state education updates will be on the agenda. So, *while the students have those days off* our staff will be "going to school" and better preparing to meet the needs of our young people.

Spiritual Emphasis is Next Week

Spiritual Emphasis Days are coming Monday-Wednesday October 25th-27th for 6th-12th grade and we are really excited for what God has in store for us. Our theme this year is *Know Jesus* (Monday's focus), *Grow in Christ* (Tuesday) and *Show Your Faith in Service* (Wednesday). Monday and Tuesday we will be on campus all day with special guest speakers- Pastor Tim Lemaster (Only Believe Ministries); Pastor Chad Inman (Faith Baptist) and Pastor Tim Small (Good Shepherd).

Due to our inability to get a bus driver we have transformed the Wednesday into a local ministry day. We will start at CAS and then we will be serving in the Sidney area from 10 a.m. – 1:45 p.m. outside at homes, and at several local ministries such as Agape, Right to Life, the Senior Center, and Rustic Hope. The students should dress warm and bring work gloves if they have them. They will be transported by staff in vehicles with license and insurance on file. An email is being sent out TODAY on the location your student will be attending and who will be driving them. If you have any questions in regard to this, please email steve.marcum@caseagles.org.

Senior Parent Meeting Monday, October 25th @ 5:30 p.m.

This will be held in order to discuss the senior trip and to give all the details. If a parent of a CAS senior is unable to attend, please contact Mrs. Inman at 937-658-1249 or ronda.inman@caseagles.org.

Lunch Menu Change for Tuesday, October 26th

LUNCH WILL BE: Cheese Sticks, Green Beans, Peaches, Cookies and Milk

LUNCH WILL NOT BE: Salisbury Steak, Mashed Potatoes, Carrots, Fresh Fruit



Voices Eternal is Having a Scentsy Fundraiser

Voices Eternal is raising funds for their program and also to go on a trip to watch top show choirs compete. Voices Eternal will receive 30% of the total sales! Please consider helping this talented group of students by ordering Scentsy products from the following website link: https://kristymcglaughlin.scentsy.us/party/15281973/voices-eternals-fall-fundraiser

CAS Harvest Party to Begin @ 6 p.m. on October 30th

NEXT **Saturday**, **October 30**th from **6 p.m. – 9:30 p.m.** a Harvest Party will be held in the back of Christian Academy Schools. There will be games, chili cookoff, bonfire and delicious smores. Stop by and see Mrs. Purple to buy your tickets **NO LATER** than **Thursday**, **October 28**th at **3 p.m. The tickets are \$3 for students and adults or \$10 for the entire family.** Come and support your CAS Student Council! All monies will go toward events like the Harvest Party. Also, you can sign up your volleyball team on the bulletin board if you would like to be in a volleyball competition.

Harvest Party Chili Cook-off

The student council will be holding "a chili cook-off" which will be held during the volleyball tournament on Saturday, October 30th. Everyone is encouraged to cook a pot of chili and enter the contest. People attending the games can come to the cafeteria and taste the chili. After tasting the chili, decide which chili you like best and place money in the corresponding bucket to vote for that chili. The money made from this event will go towards the 2022 homecoming. Please, come out to the games and cheer for your favorite team! A sign-up sheet is located at the front desk. Call the school or come in and sign up. A prize will be awarded for the best chili! The tasting will begin at 6:00 p.m., so plan to bring your chili into the cafeteria by 5:45 p.m.

School Newsletter Page 3 of 4

Parent-Teacher Conferences

Elementary Parent Teacher Conferences will begin this year during the week of **November 1**st to **November 4**th. It is important that all parents make an appointment to meet with their child/children's teacher. Teachers will be sending home forms that have dates and times available to meet with them. If you misplace your form, please call the school and we will make sure you get a day and time for your conference. We are asking that parents find childcare as there will be none available at school.

Middle & High School Parent Teacher Conferences are for parents of students in grades 6 thru 12. Teachers will be available from **4:30 p.m. - 7 p.m.** (last time slot at 6:45) on **Monday, November 1**st. We would love for each of you to meet with as many of your student's teachers as possible on **Monday, November 1**st. Please call 492-7556 to sign up for a time with the teachers.



Recess Games Needed

CAS parents, we need elementary friendly games for recess time as we are entering the cold months. Any kind of low maintenance board games without a lot of pieces will be appreciated. Card games such as Uno and matching games. They do not have to be new and could be something around the house that has not been used in a while. If you have questions about what would be appropriate, please contact Mr. K or Mrs. Hiler.

Verse of the Week

"Even when I walk through the darkest valley, I will not be afraid, for you are close beside me. Your rod and your staff protect and comfort me." Psalm 23:4

We are walking through tough times right now. But we've got to choose to look to God in the midst of difficulty. We can't magnify fear to the point that we forget God. God promises to be with us, to protect us and comfort us in the middle of our fear. So today, choose to not magnify fear in your life. Instead, place your focus on God, on His promises, and know that He will be with you in trouble. Copied from studentdevos.com



Isaiah Abbott Grade 10



Madeline Rohrbach, senior soccer player was recognized by Coach Streb & Coach Berryman.

Soccer Recognition Banquet

Soccer season officially ended with a recognition banquet this week. The season record may not indicate a stellar season, but there were so many accomplishments for the team to be proud of! There was incredible growth in skills and abilities as well as team unity. Above all, our athletes and coaches were reminded daily that their hard work and efforts were never intended for human masters, but to be used to further God's kingdom.

Highlights of the banquet included celebrating the accomplishments of the athletes through video clips and pictures of the season as well as recognition awarded to a few of the individuals on the team. Those awards included:

Isaiah Abbott MVP

Owen Casto Special Recognition (200+ saves)

Ben Crump Defense Award

Essie Looker Junior High Coach's Award

James Looker Offense Award

Josalin Morris High School Coach's Award

Page 4 of 4 School Newsletter



Elementary Students of the Month



Moxxi Pauley Grade 1

Ben Carter Kindergarten

Card Delivered for Sgt. Kennedy from CAS

Liam Woodward's mom, Angela, made a beautiful card for students and staff to sign and deliver to the police station for Sgt. Kennedy. As many of you know, Sgt. Kennedy was shot in the line of duty. Christian Academy wanted Sgt. Kennedy to know that we are praying for him. On Friday, October 15th, Liam delivered the card. It was greatly appreciated.



4th Grade Students Enjoy Pioneer Days on Wednesday, October 13th











Mr. Leupp visited Chem. Lab with the students. Mr. Leupp and Colton Smith, grade 10, were working on physical and chemical changes.



Where would you find a massive praying mantis? At a Christian School! Because they are always learning, praying, and growing!

This riddle is from a 1st grade class at another Christian school.